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Dear Parents, 

We are approaching the end of my 12 months as Acting Principal.  It might be a small 

chapter in the history of our school but I believe it to be an important one as we have  

stabilised things and re-established the confidence of the community in our progress.  

There have been challenges but I leave the school in a stronger position than I found it.  I 

look forward to working alongside Mr Rayner and I hope my recent experiences make 

me an even better Deputy Head. 

 

The last few weeks of term are always hectic affairs.  One of my aims was to establish a 

musical concert at the end of every term.  Last Friday, our Christmas Concert took place 

with our newly formed school orchestra.  It was a most enjoyable evening and the 

warmth of applause at the end from the audience indicated the quality of what we had 

seen and heard.  We have also had our school Prize Evening.  It is always special to  

celebrate the achievements of our pupils but to do it with families present makes for an  

emotional event.  For last yearôs Upper Sixth, this is their last formal occasion after 7 

years in the school.  We miss them all but are delighted to see their careers progressing 

so well.  For our most recent Year 11, many are still with us in the Sixth Form but it is so 

important to formally recognise just how well they did in the summer.  The school 

achieved record results, which indicates that individual pupils did very well indeed.  

They will never be forgotten as the group who worked their socks off during the Spring 

and Summer Terms, before helping us organise our first ever Year 11 Ball.  We have also 

taken the time to look after the older members of our local community by re-establishing 

our Senior Citizens Party.  The expressions of joy on the faces of our visitors made the 

event worthwhile.  Iôm sure they left with fond memories of our school and its pupils. 

 

You might have read in the local newspaper that 3 of our pupils saved the life of a  

member of the public while they were travelling home from school.  The man had 

caused something of a scene in Longton Bus Station before he collapsed and was  

ignored by the many people present.  It was our pupils who had the presence of mind to 

phone for an ambulance and stay with the man until paramedics took over.  I was so  

impressed that the girls didnôt pre-judge the situation and ensured the man received the 

care any of us would wish to receive under similar circumstances.  We often talk about 

our schoolôs Christian ethos but here we saw it alive through the actions of our pupils.   
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In my last newsletter, I reported the progress of our school football team in the English 

Schools Cup.  Unfortunately, the team were desperately unlucky to lose at a school in 

Nottingham.  The deciding factor was the artificial pitch we were forced to use.  The 

players struggled in the first few minutes with the unusual surface and conceded crucial 

goals that decided the entire match.  I am so proud of the efforts of the entire team 

especially as their preparations were further disrupted by our all-important Mock 

Examinations 

 

The end of term sees a number of staff leave the school.  Mr Bradley-Vardy joined the 

school in 2007.  He is a popular figure with staff and students alike and has enjoyed great 

success in both his Science teaching and as Assistant Head of Year.  Miss Coxon was a 

former pupil and consequently settled quickly to teaching English. She was rapidly 

promoted to Assistant Head of Year and is now leaving for promotion at another school.  

Miss Butcher stepped in to help in ICT and has done a sterling job with her classes.  Miss 

Stanton leaves us as an LSP having helped very many students in her work.  Finally, Miss 

Rowson is leaving as one of our Student Support Officers.  She is a familiar face around 

school working with all pupils.  She is taking up a very exciting football post abroad with 

FIFA.  On behalf of us all at St Thomas More, I thank them all for their hard work.  They 

will all be missed. 

 

I would like to finish by thanking you all for your support this past 12 months.  I started 

this newsletter by saying how much has been achieved.  Without the full support of staff, 

pupils and parents, none of this would have been possible. 

Please keep us in your thoughts and prayers.   

You can be confident of our best efforts at all times. 

 

Mr A Wootton  

 ACTING PRINCIPALõS news 
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Now is the time of Advent from the Latin word that means coming or arrival. The holy 
season of Advent and Christmas are God given moments, a window of grace, a time of 
blessing for us to grow ever closer to God and each other.  

We have the lighting of our Advent wreath here in College daily, 
and by using our Walk with me prayer books and Calendars to 
prepare spiritually for Jesusõ Advent (coming) into our lives at the 
end of the world and on Christmas  Day. 

 

Y7. FORM MASSES.  This year, Father John is celebrating Masses in 

the College Chapel. It is a special time for these students to experience the Eucharist 

through Holy Mass. A time to pray and reflect.  After Mass Father John gives the students 

the opportunity for any questions.  This has become very popular as well as informative.  

 

COMBINED SCHOOLS MASS.  (16 th  October).  

Once again a lovely celebration of Mass at St. Gregoryõs Church, Longton.  The chief 

celebrant was Father Paul from Holy Trinity Church in Newcastle.  He was assisted by all 

the school chaplains in the Deanery.  It was a wonderful Mass, with representation from all 

the schools in the area.  

OPEN EVENING.  

A successful evening.  Tom and I were available for potential parents and children to see 

our new Savio Centre where we are now both based, and the Chapel where we had lightfever 

exposition of the Blessed Sacrament, giving families from different faiths the opportunity 

to light a candle before the Altar.  A very moving time.  

 

ADVENT ACTS OF WORSHIP.  

Acts of worship have taken place every school morning throughout Advent.  All year groups 

are involved.  The lighting of the Advent wreath, with readings and prayers for the season.  

These will end with our Advent services on 19 th  December.  
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óSAVIO HOUSE RETREAT 3 RD TO 5 TH DECEMBER. 

Tom took ten Y9õs to Savio House on residential retreat. Savio House is a Salesian retreat 

centre focussed on the work and principles of St Don Bosco. Our students shared their 

retreat with Y9 students from Blessed William Howard Catholic High school in Stafford, 

and the children mixed very well and made some very good friendships, with most of them 

already planning to meet up again! The retreat focussed on the theme of ôChoicesõ; looking 

at the good and bad choices we make each day, the effects they have and the choices God 

is calling us to make. The students and staff all had a great time and the students are 

already looking forward to going to Soli House next year!  

RECONCILIATION. YEARS 7, 8 & 10  (4 th  December)  

All the children were given the opportunity for Reconciliation.  Ten priests came into school.  

This was a very special day for us all.  

 

ALTON CASTLE Y.11. ONE DAY RETREAT. 

Tom  took 23 students for a one day retreat to Alton Castle for a day focussed on the 

challenges the young people will come across in their lives and preparing to meet them ð 

especially with GCSE exams on the horizon. They explored the theme with outdoor 

activities such as the assault course and crates and also used the time to get to know each 

other a bit better and to recharge their batteries after mock exams.  

 

COMMUNITY CHRISTMAS PARTY 17 th  December. 

Our school S.V.P. have organised a Christmas Party here at school for the sick and 

housebound residents from all the parishes within the Deanery.  They will be entertained, 

play bingo and have a raffle.   A taste of Christmas.  

CHRISTINGLE SERVICE 17 th  December.  

All our feeder schools are coming into St.Thomas More to make a Christingle and to join 

together in a service at the beginning and end of the morning.  

ADVENT SERVICES.  

Advent Services will be held on 19 th  December for all year groups.  

 

CHARITIES:  

Thanks to all who work hard and do so much for our Charities.  It is through that support 

and help that we can make a difference to other peoplesõ lives.   
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CAFOD: VIRTUAL VILLAGE.  

Y8 are raising money for their nominated charity, CAFOD, through the use of the Virtual 

Village outside of the Hall. The Village is painted onto the wall and gifts are added on when 

Form Groups buy them, with the real life gifts given to people who need them in developing 

countries. 8JB have been the first Form Group to buy a gift this year, buying a ôSchool 

Starter Packõ. 7JB have had a ôGoat that Givesõ bought for them by their Form Tutor, Mrs 

Bath, for Christmas!  

LOURDES PILGRIMAGE 23RD ð 30 TH MAY .Once again, we will be taking students from our 

Y.10  & 6TH Form to Lourdes.  So far 17 students are interested.  This has now become an 

annual event for our school, joining together with other schools from the Birmingham 

Diocese. We are fundraising and working hard to raise monies to help these students to 

make the journey.  Please continue to support the young people in our 

school who are so generous in giving up their half term to help others.  

We will bring you updates as the year goes on.  

RAFFLE FOR LOURDES.  

Tickets for the raffle will be distributed to 

all students in school. This will take place in 

the New Year.  

 

 
We would like to wish you all a happy and holy Christmas.  

Tom and Mary  
Lay Chaplains 
 

 

SCRIPTURE TEXT  

So Joseph also went up from the town of Nazareth in Galilee to Judea, to Bethlehem 

the town of David... While they were there, the time came for the baby to be born, 

and she gave birth to her firstborn, a son.  

Luke 2:4 - 6 

St.Thomas More Catholic 
School   P.T.A. 

 

Grand Prize Draw 

1st Prize Ã200 Cash 
2nd Prize Ã50 Cash 
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óPrayer 

Heavenly Father, in the crib we see a peaceful, attractive tableau that hides 

the real truth. 

The stable would not have been comfortable, the noise and the smell of the 

animals would not have been pleasant 

as the young mother tried to sleep after the exhaustion of giving birth. 

But you were there, giving patience, perseverance and courage. 

Bringing happy visitors to cheer and encourage. 

The young couple not only survived but gave the world a saviour. 

 

May we take the lesson to heart; you are always with us, 

Always ready to give us patience, perseverance and courage ï if we but ask. 

Amen 
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7ÅÌÃÏÍÅ  
-ÒȢ 2ÁÙÎÅÒ 

 

 
 

4ÏÄÁÙ ×Å ÉÎÔÅÒÖÉÅ×ÅÄ -ÒȢ 2ÁÙÎÅÒ ×ÈÏ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÔÈÅ (ÅÁÄ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒ ÆÒÏÍ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ ΤΡΣΧȢ  4ÈÅ 
ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÃÏÕÎÃÉÌ ÁÓËÅÄ ÓÏÍÅ ÑÕÉÔÅ ÄÉǣÃÕÌÔ ÁÎÄ ÓÏÍÅÔÉÍÅÓ ÅÍÂÁÒÒÁÓÓÉÎÇ ÑÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓȟ ÔÏ 
×ÈÉÃÈ -ÒȢ 2ÁÙÎÅÒ ÁÎÓ×ÅÒÅÄ ÈÏÎÅÓÔÌÙ ÁÎÄ ÈÕÍÏÒÏÕÓÌÙȢ 
 
7Å ÓÔÁÒÔÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÉÎÔÅÒÖÉÅ× ÂÙ ÁÓËÉÎÇ -ÒȢ 2ÁÙÎÅÒȟ ×ÈÙ ÈÅ ÔÈÏÕÇÈÔ ÈÅ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÂÅ Á ÇÏÏÄ 
(ÅÁÄ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒȢ  (Å ÓÁÉÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÅ ×ÁÎÔÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÂÅÓÔ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕÎÇ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÁÎÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌȢ  
7ÈÅÎ ÈÅ ÖÉÓÉÔÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÈÅ ÆÅÌÔ ÔÈÅ ÅÎÅÒÇÙ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ×ÁÒÍÔÈ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÓÔÁǟ 
×ÈÏ ÍÁÄÅ ÈÉÍ ÆÅÅÌ ÅØÔÒÅÍÅÌÙ ×ÅÌÃÏÍÅȢ 
 
-ÒȢ 2ÁÙÎÅÒ ÍÏÖÅÄ ÔÏ 3ÔÏËÅ ÏÎ 4ÒÅÎÔ ÉÎ ΤΡΡΣ ÁÎÄ ÆÅÌÔ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ ×ÅÒÅ ÂÏÔÈ ÆÒÉÅÎÄÌÙ 
ÁÎÄ ×ÁÒÍȢ (Å ÅÎÊÏÙÓ ÓÐÅÎÄÉÎÇ ÔÉÍÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÈÉÓ ×ÉÆÅ ÁÎÄ Ô×Ï ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȟ 'ÒÁÃÅ ÁÎÄ 3ÁÍȢ  (Å 
ÁÌÓÏ ÓÐÅÎÄÓ ÔÉÍÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÇÙÍ ÁÎÄ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÆÏÏÔÂÁÌÌ ÍÁÔÃÈÅÓȢ  7Å ×ÅÒÅ ÄÉÓÁÐÐÏÉÎÔÅÄ ÔÏ 
ǢÎÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÅ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔÓ #ÒÙÓÔÁÌ 0ÁÌÁÃÅȟ ÂÕÔ ÔÈÅÎ ÁÇÁÉÎ ÎÏ ÏÎÅ ÉÓ ÐÅÒÆÅÃÔȦ 
 
!Ó Á ÃÈÉÌÄ -ÒȢ 2ÁÙÎÅÒ ÈÏÐÅÄ ÔÏ ÂÅ Á ÐÒÏÆÅÓÓÉÏÎÁÌ ÒÕÇÂÙ ÐÌÁÙÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÈÉÓ ÄÒÅÁÍ ×ÁÓ ÔÏ ÐÌÁÙ 
ÆÏÒ %ÎÇÌÁÎÄȢ (Å ÓÁÉÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÉÓ ÂÅÈÁÖÉÏÕÒ ÉÎ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ×ÁÓ ȰÅØÅÍÐÌÁÒÙȱ ÂÕÔ ÔÈÅ Ô×ÉÎËÌÅ ÉÎ ÈÉÓ 
ÅÙÅ ÓÕÇÇÅÓÔÅÄ ÏÔÈÅÒ×ÉÓÅȢ 7ÈÅÎ ÈÉÓ ÄÒÅÁÍÓ ÏÆ ÂÅÃÏÍÉÎÇ Á ÒÕÇÂÙ ÐÌÁÙÅÒ ÄÉÄ ÎÏÔ ÃÏÍÅ ÔÏ 
ÆÒÕÉÔÉÏÎ ÈÅ ÄÅÃÉÄÅÄ ÔÏ ÂÅÃÏÍÅ Á ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒȢ (Å ÓÔÕÄÉÅÄ ÁÔ 0ÏÒÔÓÍÏÕÔÈ 5ÎÉÖÅÒÓÉÔÙ ÂÅÃÁÕÓÅ 
ÔÈÅÙ ÏǟÅÒÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÕÒÓÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÅ ×ÁÎÔÅÄ ÁÎÄ ÉÔ ×ÁÓ ÃÌÏÓÅ ÔÏ ÈÉÓ ÈÏÍÅ ÉÎ 3ÏÕÔÈ ,ÏÎÄÏÎȢ   
 
(Å ×ÅÎÔ ÔÏ ÁÎ ÁÌÌ ÂÏÙÓ ÓÃÈÏÏÌȟ  ×ÈÅÒÅ ÈÅ ÓÁÉÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÅ ×ÁÓ ÎÅÖÅÒ ÔÏÐ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÃÌÁÓÓȟ ÂÕÔ ÈÅ 
ËÅÐÔ ÏÎ ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ÈÁÒÄ ÔÏ ÁÃÈÉÅÖÅ ÈÉÓ ÇÏÁÌÓȢ -ÒȢ 2ÁÙÎÅÒ ÓÁÉÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÉÓ ÆÁÖÏÕÒÉÔÅ ÓÐÏÒÔÓ           
ÐÅÒÓÏÎÁÌÉÔÙ ×ÁÓ )ÁÎ "ÏÔÈÁÍȟ Á ÆÁÍÏÕÓ ÃÒÉÃËÅÔÅÒȢ     
 
! ÍÅÍÂÅÒ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔ ÃÏÕÎÃÉÌ ÁÓËÅÄ -ÒȢ 2ÁÙÎÅÒ ÉÆ  ÈÅ ÃÏÕÌÄ ÔÒÁÖÅÌ ÉÎ Á ÔÉÍÅ ÍÁÃÈÉÎÅ 
×ÈÉÃÈ ÙÅÁÒ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÈÅ ÇÏ ÂÁÃË ÔÏȢ  /ÎÃÅ ÈÅ ÆÏÒÇÏÔ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÄÉÎÏÓÁÕÒÓ ÈÅ ÁÎÓ×ÅÒÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ 
ÈÅ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÇÏ ÂÁÃË ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ΣΫΨΡȭÓ ÂÅÃÁÕÓÅ ÔÈÁÔ ×ÁÓ ÔÈÅ ÙÅÁÒ %ÎÇÌÁÎÄ ×ÏÎ ÔÈÅ 7ÏÒÌÄ #ÕÐ 
ÁÎÄ ÈÅ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÂÅ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÓÅÅ ÈÏ× ÈÉÓ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ÌÉÖÅÄ ÂÅÆÏÒÅ ÈÅ ×ÁÓ ÂÏÒÎȢ   
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/Î Á ÓÅÒÉÏÕÓ ÎÏÔÅȟ ×Å ÁÓËÅÄ -ÒȢ 2ÁÙÎÅÒ ×ÈÁÔ ÑÕÁÌÉÔÉÅÓ ÈÅ ÔÈÏÕÇÈÔ ÈÅ ÈÁÄ ÔÏ ÍÁËÅ 
ÈÉÍÓÅÌÆ Á ÇÏÏÄ ÈÅÁÄ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒȢ  (Å ÒÅÓÐÏÎÄÅÄ ÂÙ ÓÁÙÉÎÇ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÅ ×ÁÓ ÆÁÉÒ ÁÎÄ ÃÁÌÍ ÁÎÄ 
×ÁÎÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÄÅÖÅÌÏÐ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔȭÓ ÖÏÉÃÅȢ  7Å ÓÕÇÇÅÓÔÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÔ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÂÅ ÇÏÏÄ ÆÏÒ ÈÉÍ ÔÏ 
ÃÏÍÅ ÁÎÄ   ÉÎÔÒÏÄÕÃÅ ÈÉÍÓÅÌÆ ÔÏ ÅÁÃÈ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÃÌÁÓÓÅÓ ÔÏ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÁÒÉÓÅ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÉÔÈ ÈÉÍȢ  
 
7Å ÁÓËÅÄ ÉÆ ÈÅ ÓÁ× ÁÎÙ ×ÅÁËÎÅÓÓÅÓ ×ÉÔÈÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÔÈÁÔ ×Å ÃÏÕÌÄ ×ÏÒË ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÔÏ   
ÉÍÐÒÏÖÅ ÕÐÏÎȢ  (Å ÓÁÉÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÌÉÔÔÅÒ ×ÁÓ Á ÐÒÏÂÌÅÍ ÁÎÄ ÁÓ Á ÖÉÓÉÔÏÒ ÏÒÉÇÉÎÁÌÌÙ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ 
ÔÈÅ ÐÒÏÂÌÅÍ ×ÁÓ ÃÌÅÁÒÌÙ ÁÐÐÁÒÅÎÔȢ  )Ô ×ÁÓ ÓÕÇÇÅÓÔÅÄ ÂÙ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÔÈÁÔ ×Å   ÎÅÅÄÅÄ 
ÍÏÒÅ ÌÉÔÔÅÒ ÂÉÎÓ ÁÒÏÕÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÎÏÔ ÊÕÓÔ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÃÁÎÔÅÅÎ ÂÕÔ ÁÌÓÏ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÄÉÎÉÎÇ     ÁÒÅÁȢ 
(Å ÉÓ ÌÏÏËÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ×ÁÒÄ ÔÏ ÉÍÐÒÏÖÉÎÇ ÁÌÌ ÁÓÐÅÃÔÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÌÉÆÅ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÉÎÇ ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ 
ÔÅÁÃÈÉÎÇȦ 
 
4ÈÅ ÉÎÔÅÒÖÉÅ× ÔÈÅÎ ÔÕÒÎÅÄ ÉÎÔÏ ÓÏÍÅ×ÈÁÔ ÏÆ Á ÃÏÍÅÄÙ ÓÈÏ× ×ÈÅÒÅ -ÒȢ 2ÁÙÎÅÒ ×ÁÓ ÐÕÔ 
ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÓÐÏÔ ×ÉÔÈ ÓÏÍÅ ÒÁÔÈÅÒ ÔÒÉÃËÙ ÑÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓȢ  (Å ×ÁÓ ÁÓËÅÄ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 8 ÆÁÃÔÏÒ 
ÊÕÄÇÅÓ ÈÅ ×ÁÓ ÍÏÓÔ ÌÉËÅȟ ÔÏ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÈÅ ÒÅÐÌÉÅÄ Ȱ#ÈÅÒÙÌȱȦȦ  7Å  ÁÌÌ ÔÏÏË Á ÓÅÃÏÎÄ ÇÌÁÎÃÅ ÁÔ 
ÈÉÍ ÁÎÄ ÃÏÕÌÄ ÎÏÔ ÓÅÅ ÔÈÅ ÓÉÍÉÌÁÒÉÔÙȢ  4ÈÅÒÅ ×ÁÓ Á ÓÉÇÈ ÏÆ ÒÅÌÉÅÆ ×ÈÅÎ ÈÅ ×ÅÎÔ ÏÎ ÔÏ  
ÅØÐÌÁÉÎ ÔÈÁÔ ÓÈÅ ÔÏÏ ÈÁÄ ÃÏÍÅ ÆÒÏÍ Á ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ÃÌÁÓÓ ÂÁÃËÇÒÏÕÎÄ ÁÎÄ ÈÁÄ ÇÏÎÅ ÏÎ ÔÏ ÂÅ 
ÖÅÒÙ ÓÕÃÃÅÓÓÆÕÌȢ (ÉÓ ÆÁÖÏÕÒÉÔÅ ÃÈÏÃÏÌÁÔÅ ÉÓ Á 9ÏÒËÉÅ "ÁÒ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÈÅ ÉÎÄÕÌÇÅÓ ÉÎ ÏÎÃÅ Á ×ÅÅË 
×ÈÉÌÓÔ ×ÁÔÃÈÉÎÇ ÈÉÓ ÆÁÖÏÕÒÉÔÅ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍȟ 4ÈÅ -ÉÓÓÉÎÇȢ 7ÈÅÎ ÁÓËÅÄ ÉÆ ÈÅ ÈÁÄ ÏÎÅ ×ÉÓÈȟ 
×ÈÁÔ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÉÔ ÂÅȩ  (Å ÒÅÐÌÉÅÄ Ȱ×ÏÒÌÄ ÐÅÁÃÅȱȢ 
 
(ÉÓ ÆÁÖÏÕÒÉÔÅ ÈÏÌÉÄÁÙ ÄÅÓÔÉÎÁÔÉÏÎ ÉÓ 'ÒÅÅÃÅ ×ÈÅÒÅ ÈÅ ÌÉËÅÓ ÔÏ ÓÐÅÎÄ ÔÉÍÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÈÉÓ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ 
ÁÎÄ ÒÅÌÁØȢ 7Å ÁÓËÅÄȟ ÉÆ ÈÅ ×ÁÓ ÄÅÓÅÒÔÅÄ ÏÎ ÁÎ ÉÓÌÁÎÄ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÔÈÒÅÅ ÔÈÉÎÇÓ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÈÅ ÎÏÔ 
ÂÅ ×ÉÔÈÏÕÔȟ ÈÅ ÒÅÐÌÉÅÄȟ ȰÍÙ ×ÉÆÅ ÁÎÄ ÍÙ Ô×Ï ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȱȢ 7Å ÆÏÕÎÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÉÓ ÆÁÖÏÕÒÉÔÅ 
ÆÏÏÄ ÉÓ ÃÈÅÅÓÅÃÁËÅ ÁÎÄ ÌÁÓÁÇÎÅȟ ÅÁÔÅÎ ÓÅÐÁÒÁÔÅÌÙȟ ÏÆ ÃÏÕÒÓÅȢ     
 
-Ò 2ÁÙÎÅÒ ÉÓ Á ×ÁÒÍȟ ×ÅÌÃÏÍÉÎÇ ÇÅÎÔÌÅÍÁÎ ×ÈÏ ×ÁÓ Á ÐÌÅÁÓÕÒÅ ÔÏ ÍÅÅÔ ×ÉÔÈȢ  7Å ÁÒÅ 
ÓÕÒÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÄÏ ÈÉÓ ÂÅÓÔ ÆÏÒ ÏÕÒ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÉÔÈÉÎ ÉÔȟ ÁÓ ×ÅÌÌ ÁÓ ÏÕÒ 
ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙȢ  7Å ÌÏÏË ÆÏÒ×ÁÒÄ ÔÏ ÍÁÎÙ ÍÏÒÅ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇÓ ×ÉÔÈ ÈÉÍ ×ÈÅÎ ÈÅ ÂÅÇÉÎÓ ÈÉÓ ÒÏÌÅ 
ÉÎ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙȢ 
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From Saturday 13th December 2014 new allergen labelling becomes law and we will be 
implementing our new approach to allergen management. This will ensure that, at St Thomas 
More, we are compliant with the incoming Food Information Regulations 2014 and associated 
guidance which has been released by the Food Standards Agency.  
 
Allergy information will be available from the Catering team, enabling students to make the most 
appropriate choices for their diet. This complies with the main vision of the new law, which aims 
to ensure that customers are thoroughly informed about the foods on offer by providing them with 
information on the 14 main allergens before they make their meal choice. 
 
Additionally, we see our new process as a key educational tool, giving students the life skills 
necessary to make informed food choices outside of the school environment. The display of 
information in this manner will be consistent across UK catering businesses, and our adoption of 
this system will enable students to learn how to make the correct choices in a safe environment. 
 
This process works alongside our previous system and allows the student to make the right 
choice.  If you have any questions regarding allergens please contact the Catering Manager via 
the office email: office@stmcc.net 
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SIXTH FORM CAREERS ACADEMY: 

 

The Career Academy is a national program which aims to help students to 

develop the skills necessary for employment and higher education.  Ten of our Lower Sixth 

students were awarded a place on this prestigious program. These students are: Owais 

Afzal; Mohammed Arshed; Shauntaye Franklin; Lauren Grattage; Charlotte Gooding; 

Adam Guy; Samuel Jordan; Bradley Luckhurst; Toba Otunga; and Shereen Sohail.   

 

The students have already had a busy month visiting Michelin PLC business in Stoke to 

explore the wide range of employment opportunities available in local industries. 

Secondly, on the 1 December, we travelled the big city (London!) to visit an international 

business in the Canary Wharf.  The money, impressive buildings and surroundings certainly 

gave our students something to aspire to in their future careers (I hope!).  We would like to 

thank Mrs Staton for giving up her precious time to drive us there and back in the school 

mini bus.  The students reported being amazed by Mrs Statonôs and Miss Emeryôs ability to 

talk non-stop for the 8 hour journey!  

 

Miss Emery, Career Academy Co-ordinator. 
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Earlier this term, Year 11 Performing Arts students performed their version of ôWest 

Side of Veronaõ, a cross between West Side Story and Romeo and Juliet. This was part 

of their coursework and they were fabulous. Thank you for the support we had from  

parents and staff.  

 

Congratulations to all the students who have (or will be) performing in the City Music 

School Concerts:  

Toni Bishop, Emily Masterson, Amy Crabb, Ethan Barlow, Orion Hunte and Emrys Hunte.  

Mrs Meakin has really enjoyed the concerts and look forward to more in the future.  

 

Wednesday night is extra curricular night for Performing Arts. For the first time we 

have set up a school orchestra.  We are really pleased with the progress that the  

students are making. It is very different performing with other people than it is playing 

by yourself. We are very proud of them and hope they are too by wearing their new  

orchestra badges proudly on their blazers. Drama and Dance club is also being run and at 

present some of the Sixth Form are choreographing  a special Christmas dance for the 

Christmas Concert and Drama are  creating their very own fantastic pantomime.  

 

Good Luck to all those who have taken exams on their instruments this term. We are sure 

you will have done well and are looking forward to the results!  

 

 

 

Mrs C. Milan and Mrs J. Meakin  
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Health & Social Care News  
 
 
 

September 2014 saw the launch of a new year 9 option subject, OCR National Level 2 Certificate 
in Health & Social Care.   

In November, Y9 Health & Social Care students had the opportunity to visit the Healthcare 

Careers and Skills Academy at the Royal Stoke University Hospital. Students watched a number 

of clinical demonstrations such as venepuncture and intramuscular injections.  Students also had 

the opportunity to carry out a blood test sample and administer a vaccination using an injection 

training arm, identical to the one used by Keele Universityôs medical students.  The injection 

training arm appears like a real patientôs arm and provides realistic practise for the health care 

professionals of the future. 

Any year 8 students 

who may be considering 

Health & Social Care as 

an option subject next 

year could speak with 

Mrs Richards or Mrs 

Davis. 
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 Athletics: Indoor. 
Students in Year 7 went to Fenton Manor last week and competed in a range of  indoor 
events involving running, jumping and throwing. The girls involved included: Chelsea Aus-
tin,  Shannon Marriott,  Millie Grattage, Molly Machin, Elle May Humphries, Kaci Edwards and 
Lucia Dawson. The boys were: Cameron Hodson, Jak Burton, Kyle King, Ben Berridge, Jorge 
Barreto Bravo, Ashton Millward, Gerry Teeling and L'trelle Stone. Both teams finished 7th and 
will have the opportunity to take part in more athletics in the summer.  Well done to all our 
athletes. 

Y8 students will compete this Thursday. 

Centre Parcs Badminton Tournament. 
Two teams of girls went to Trentham recently to take part in this national competition. 
Results:U16, 
V Trentham B lost 0-5, 
V Trentham A lost 0-5, 
V St Joseph's lost 2-3. 
The girls were Emily Brennan, Alydia Morris Jones, Chloe Goodwin and Chloe Lindop. 
U14s, 
V Trentham lost 0-5, 
V St. Joseph's lost 0-5. 
Alarna Williamson,  Noami Davis and Hannah Baggley represented the U14s. 
Well done to all the girls for their efforts. 
Friday 'Smash Up' 

Students continue to play every Friday 3.10-4.30pm in large numbers, ALL WELCOME. 

U16 Basketball results: 
V Sandon High lost 14-24, 
V Discovery lost 38-40. 
The squad includes: Zain Bilal, Adam Thorley,  Morgan Liew, Cameron Hemmings, Theo 
Pascua, Ryan Britton, Adam Blood, Sean Stubbs,  Zoheb Ishfaq, Khurrum Ishfaq and Bradley 
Eenkhoorn. 

Next week the U16s play Blythe Bridge and Trentham and St Joseph's after Christmas. 

City cross country: 
Boys recently ran in their second race at Sir Stanley Matthews. 
Results: 
Y7: Ben Berridge 13th, Elliot Barwise 22nd, Raheem Saghir 23rd, Dlet Melake 24th, Usman 
Ali DNF. 
Y8: Niall Donnan 24th. 
Y9: Will Worthington 11th and Josh Ledgar 12th. 
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00000The final race in the series was at St. Joseph's College.  
Results: 
Y7: Ashton Millward 4th, Raheem Saghir 14th, Jay Horton 17th, Elliot Barwise 18th, Gerry 
Teeling 19th, Joshua Foster 20th, Cameron Rehman 21st, Arsalaan Rangzeb 22nd. 
Y8: Nathan Tomlinson 16th, Niall Donnan 17th, Ramires 18th. 
Y9: Will Worthington 6th, Josh Ledgar 7th. 
Y11: Aaron Bates 4th. 
Well done to all the boys who ran this year, the County Championships will be run in January 

and hopefully some of the boys will have qualified, details to follow. 

Tennis (indoor) 
Students meet to play every Tuesday after school in the sportshall with our coach Mr McPher-

son,  again new players are ALL WELCOME. 

Table tennis. 
Students can play every Friday after school,  3.10-4.30pm, fixtures will be organised after the 

break. 

City Volleyball Tournament. 
Boys in year 9 recently took part in this City tournament,  one which our present Y11 boys won 
last year.  
Results: 
V Blythe Bridge lost 13-25, 
V Excel won 25-20, 
V Ormiston Horizon won 25-22, 
V OSSMA lost 22-25. 
The boys finished joint second and have qualified to represent the South area at the finals at 
Keele University in the summer. The squad included: Jacob Mould, Morgan Lindop, Scott Nix-
on,  Oliver Heath, Oscar, Cameron Cleghorn and Connor Smith. Well done boys!! 

**After Christmas we will have a volleyball coach on site to develop the game for all students** 

Have a great Christmas,  Mr Halliday. 
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Languages in our Primary Schools  

This term pupils in years 3 to 6 at St Gregory's, Our Lady's and St Maria Goretti  have had 

weekly visits from the Modern Languages staff at St Thomas More.  They are learning 

French and Spanish and are really enjoying their lessons. 

In the last week of term year 6 pupils from Our Ladyôs and St Gregoryôs will be joining 

year 7 pupils (7M and 7H) to take part in a Christmas quiz at St Thomas More. 

Our year 11 pupils have also been getting involved in the primary languages programme 

and the following students have been running languages clubs for the primary school 

pupils:- 

McStephen Padillo                                        Gabriela Sarasiek 

Shakira Rosenau-Hussain                              Megan Stevenson 

Rebecca Highland                                          Bianca Santiago 

Jonathan Parry                                                Jennie Lavelle 

Alisha Batkin                                                  Milena Wesika  

Rhiannon Cullen                                             Melissa Thomas 

Charlie Madeley 

 

We have had very complimentary feedback from both staff and pupils in the primary 

schools and staff have commented on the excellent leadership skills of our year 11 students.  

One year 4 pupil said it was the best club he had ever been to! 

Feliz Navidad/Joyeux Noel  

MFL NEWS 


